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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Special Meeting re: Riviera Beach High School


April 13, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on April 13, 2005, at 5:00 p.m.  Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Chairman Thomas Lynch was unable to attend.   Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

For the Record: Due to the absence of Mr. Lynch, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 6/0.
Motion to Approve the Conceptual Plan for the Relocation of Suncoast High School, Expansion of the John F. Kennedy Middle School Campus and Expansion/Conversion of the Current Suncoast High School Campus for the New Riviera Beach Area High School (02MMM): A motion by Benaim/Robinson to approve the conceptual plan for the relocation of Suncoast High School, expansion of the John F. Kennedy Middle School campus and expansion/conversion of the current Suncoast High School campus for the new Riviera Beach Area High School (02MMM) was followed by discussion.

Mrs. Burdick requested the prior three (3) years site acquisition budget; the budgeted amount; and the expended amount.
Dr. Robinson questioned if Suncoast and John F. Kennedy Middle School will be sharing athletic facilities.

Public Comments: Jan Porter; Herman McCray; David Schneider; Elizabeth Wade; Judy Davis; and William Wilkins

Board Members stressed the importance of finding homes for the displaced residents that will be effected by the eminent domain.

Main Motion: The main motion was unanimously approved.

Discussion Item:

NSBA Call to Action - Addition to Agenda - Burdick:

Mrs. Burdick announced that the National School Boards Association has requested that Board Members consider their legislation to improve the No Child Left Behind.  She would like to discuss the merits and impacts on children at the April 20th Board Meeting under “Old Business.” 

Board Members were in consensus to add this item to the April 20th Board Meeting under “Old Business.”

The meeting adjourned at 5:40 p.m.
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Thomas E. Lynch, Chairman


______________________________









Arthur C. Johnson, Superintendent

______________________

Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

